Ligonier Park Board Meeting – Monday, June 17, 2013 5:15pm – Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present: Jake Gloor, Ray Collet, Gary Byers, Daric Weimer

Administration Present: Alan Duncan

Citizens: None

The meeting was called to order by board secretary Daric Weimer

The board approved the minutes for May. Motion by Byers, second by Collet. All ayes.

Claims register for the month of May was unavailable from the city clerk due to the fact that the city

computers were down.

Citizens: None

Unfinished business:

Update on splash pad operation; Hours are 12noon to 8pm. Approximate usage has been around 130 patrons per day. There have been a few minor problems such as a girl getting knocked down, kids throwing sand and putting mud into nozzles and on the building. There is \$6,000 allotted toward the cost of water.

The sand volleyball court is being used.

New Business:

The following future ideas were discussed; sidewalk and picnic areas around splash pad, practice diamond converted into an outside arena and frisbee golf.

Alan informed the board that the Mayor has proposed a 2% wage increase across the board. Also concerning the budget, he would like to increase office supplies from \$1000 to \$2000 and Rec. supplies from \$200 to \$1000.

The city clerk notified Alan that sales tax will now be applied to park concessions and rentals.

Other Business:

The Rec. Center computer was down for over a week due to a storm.

Property lines at Pettit Park have been established. The cost of a new survey is \$300.

Gary advised the board that Alan had come in on a recent Sunday and repaired the splash pad and also there have been male citizens urinating in the park in the trees (the restrooms were open!).

Programs:

T-ball and city league baseball games began on Monday, June 10th.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50pm. Motion by Collet second by Gloor All ayes.

President of Park Board	Secretary of Park Board
	0.11
Jeana Leamon	Daric Weimer